DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of the Anuual Parish Meeting held on Wednesday 21 May 2013 at 7.30pm  in the Village Hall
Present:
Cllr M Curtis – Chairman 
Mrs J Markham – Clerk



     In attendance:
Cty Cllr R Heseltine






District Cllr C Knowles-Fitton

Local Electors - 15
Chairman’s Annual Report
The Chairman read out the Annual Report 2013/14 (copy attached to these Minutes).  
The question of maintenance of the lane by the church, as raised in the Report, was debated at length, following a recent incident of weedkiller being applied on the verges of the lane.  In the light of local residents’ concerns with the impact on wildflower growth, Mr Redman undertook to ensure that the incident would not be repeated.  He also undertook to consult with the village, by communicating with the Parish Council, whenever he proposed to carry out any further maintenance works on the lane, such as strimming, hedge-cutting and re-surfacing.
The meeting then discussed a notice received by the Parish Council from North Yorkshire County Council Highways Department to the effect that the roadside verge-cutting service was to be withdrawn in 2015 for cost-cutting reasons.  It was agreed to request the Parish Council to put measures in place to ensure that the verges continued to be maintained.

The Chairman thanked all present for attending and closed the meeting at 7.50pm.
Chairman
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